## PUBLIC HEARING

## JUNE 28, 2017

A public hearing of the Council of the County of Kaua'i was called to order by Mason K. Chock, Chair, Planning Committee, on Wednesday, June 28, 2017, at 1:31 p.m., at the Council Chambers, 4396 Rice Street, Suite 201, Historic County Building, Līhu'e, and the presence of the following was noted:

Honorable Mason K. Chock Honorable Ross Kagawa Honorable Arryl Kaneshiro Honorable Derek S.K. Kawakami Honorable Mel Rapozo (present at 1:32 p.m.)

Not Present: Honorable Arthur Brun

Excused: Honorable JoAnn A. Yukimura

The Clerk read the notice of the public hearing on the following:

"Bill No. 2655 – A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND CHAPTER 8, KAUA'I COUNTY CODE 1987, AS AMENDED, TO ALLOW FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW UNIVERSITY DISTRICT (County of Kaua'i Planning Department, Applicant),"

which was ordered to print by the Council of the County of Kaua'i on May 31, 2017, and published in The Garden Island newspaper on June 7, 2017.

SCOTT K. SATO, Deputy County Clerk: We received no written testimony and have no registered speakers.

Committee Chair Chock: Would any like to testify on this item? Going once, going twice. Alright. At this time, that completes the public hearing.

There being no one present to testify on this matter, the public hearing adjourned at 1:33 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

SCOTT K. SATO Deputy County Clerk

:dmc